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XMAS COLOURING COMPETITION—WINNING ENTRY 
White hart press to drop copy  

 

BRICKHILL NEWS 
The newsletter of  Brickhill Parish Council 

December 2015 Issue 43 

 

Christmas drawing competition 
 

This year’s winning entry is from Humaira Islam, Year 3  
Scott Lower School 

 
Year 4 winner Theo St Cyr, Scott Lower School 

Year 3 winner Shaun Marsh,    Scott Lower School 
 

Congratulations to them all!   
To view the winning entries  visit our website www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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BRICKHILL PARISH COUNCILLORS 
 
EAST WARD 
 

Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick (Chair)    
20 Nursery Gardens, Brickhill, MK41 8DU 
01234 357259  mark.x.fitzpatrick@gmail.com  
 
Cllr Peter Blakeman (Planning Committee Chair)  
15 Dove Road, Brickhill, MK41 7AA  
01234 355952 pj.blakeman@btopenworld.com      
 
Cllr Alex Chrusciak 
1c Falcon Avenue, Brickhill, MK41 7DS 
01234 350884  almo5000@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Cllr Tim Retout 
53 Fulmar Road, Brickhill MK41 7JZ 
01234 307998  tim@retout.co.uk 
 
NORTH WARD  
 
Cllr Linda Darbon 
57 Douglas Road, Brickhill, MK41 7YF 
01234 325962  lindadarbon@googlemail.com 
 

Cllr Vincent  Holloway 
6 Petteril Walk, Brickhill MK41 7XJ 
01234 214533 vholloway1975@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Cllr Corinne Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill MK41 7UY 
01234 309175  corinneroyden@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Charles Royden  
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill MK41 7UY 
01234 309175  charlesroyden@gmail.com 
 
WOODLANDS PARK WARD 
Cllr Chris Bailes 
16 Sturmer Road, Brickhill MK41 7FJ 
07525 166313  cbailes78@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Gaius Manser 
124 Ashmead Road, Brickhill MK41 7FD 

SOUTH AND WEST WARD 
 
 

Cllr Mark Bowler 
72 Crispin Drive, Brickhill MK41 7FS 
07855 851266  markbrickhill@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Morris Johns 
129 Brickhill Drive, Brickhill MK41 7QG 
01234 217364   morrisjohns@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Cllr Ann Reeve 
7 Orwell Close, Brickhill MK41 7BQ 
01234 343260 r_reeve1@sky.com 
 
Cllr Wendy Rider  
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill MK41 7BQ 
01234 303254 wendyrider41@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Cathrine Ward 
8 Starling Way, Brickhill MK41 7HW 
01234 295951 mahovoward@yahoo.co.uk 
 
 

Parish Council meetings are open to the public 
and take place on the first Thursday of every 
month at 7:30pm (except August & December) 
and take place at St Mark’s Church Community 
Centre, Calder Rise, Brickhill MK41 7UY 
 

Councillor Surgeries are held at 7pm before each 
Parish Council Meeting.   
 

Sue Bottoms, Clerk  
to the Council 
Brickhill Community Centre, Avon Drive, 
Brickhill, MK41 7AF 01234 271708   
 

clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk    

New Parish Councillor  for Brickhill  
 

At the November parish council meeting members co-opted Tim Retout.  Tim lives in Brickhill with his 
wife and young family.  He works from home as a software architect, and his personal interests include 
environmental issues and digital rights.  In his spare time, he can be found at the park with his 
daughter, or digging the allotment. 

Good Neighbour Scheme July—October 2015 
We have not had many requests over the summer, but are getting busier now with lots of requests for lifts to 
Christmas dinners! Most requests are for lifts to social events or medical appointments, but we can also 
offer help with shopping trips, minor DIY, dog walking – in fact anything you might ask a good neighbour to 
do! If you are feeling a bit lonely/stuck at home/looking for some company we have volunteers who would 
love to pop by for a chat. We always welcome more volunteers – especially more drivers, and anyone who 
would be prepared to have the on-call phone for a few days; it isn't arduous, just answering & logging the 
calls & contacting volunteers to see who can help.  Our number for all requests/offers is: 07445 594050 
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Bedford Borough Council Local Plan to 2032 
 

Bedford Borough Council is preparing a local plan that will set out how much growth there should be in the 
borough in coming years (housing, jobs and associated infrastructure) and where it should take place. 
Current planning policy documents look ahead to 2021 and this new local plan will extend the period that 
development has been planned for to 2032. It will also contain policies that will be used to make decisions 
on planning applications. Last year the Borough carried out an Issues and Options consultation. Since 
then we have completed a number of important studies and are now asking your views on how we have 
interpreted their findings. 
 
Borough and district councils are now responsible for setting their own local targets for new homes and 
jobs. The Local Plan 2032 must therefore include details of the growth that is needed in Bedford Borough 
to 2032 and aim to provide the right amount of housing and employment land and associated 
infrastructure in the best locations to meet those needs. If it doesn’t do that then it will not pass the formal 
‘examination’ stage and the Borough Council will not be able to adopt it and use its policies. Central 
Government has indicated that it will step-in to complete local plans if satisfactory progress is not made, 
so not making a plan is not an option.  
 
Modelling of future housing needs shows that between 2012 and 2032 (the start date and the end date of 
the plan) there need to be sites available to build 17,367 dwellings in the borough. This means that 868 
dwellings need to be completed in Bedford Borough each year to meet the target. Taking into account 
housing that has already been built or is in the pipeline, the Local Plan 2032 needs to find sites for at least 
4,521 more dwellings. The Borough asked for views on where development should take place. The 
strategy proposed by the Borough focuses development first on the urban area of Bedford and Kempston. 
This will promote regeneration within the urban area as well as growth in housing, employment, retail and 
other facilities. The larger villages (Bromham, Clapham, Great Barford, Sharnbrook, Wilstead, Wootton) 
will also provide growth, primarily in housing, as well as services for the local community. Some 
development will also take place in the borough’s smaller villages but not of the same scale.  
 
Across the Borough approximately 350 sites were suggested for development; none of these sites were in 
Brickhill but 11 are in Ravensden Parish. These include land for 500-600 homes at Graze Hill, overlooking 
Woodlands Park, and a site at Cleat Hill farm. It is possible other sites will be suggested for development. 
 
Extra housing north of Brickhill is going to result in additional traffic through Brickhill and loss of green 
space, plus possible considerations about provision of schools, GP surgeries and other local facilities. 
Brickhill Parish Council is concerned about the implications of the proposed developments on Brickhill and 
will be meeting with the Borough to discuss these concerns. The Local Plan also includes developing 
policies that will be used to make decisions on planning applications. The consultation period ends on 
14th December 2015 and you can take part by visiting planning at  www.bedford.gov.uk/localplan2032. 
Please do take the time to comment on the plan. 

Beauchamp Middle School  
Beauchamp Middle School have had a sensational 
autumn term so far, packed with outstanding 
opportunities for our pupils to experience a vast range 
of activities.  A group of Year 7 and 8 pupils attended a 
watch workshop enabling them to design, manufacture 
and assemble their very own watches at Cranfield 
University through an educational programme called 
‘watch it made’.  The watches are fantastically unique! 

 

Pupil Art Leaders took part in the nationwide art and science initiative ‘Fun Palaces’ and thoroughly 
enjoyed the experience of working with local artist, Paul Pibworth.  Together they created an art 
installation involving laser technology and sound engineering techniques that was displayed at The 
Higgins in October. 
We are delighted to be awarded with the Sainsbury’s School Games GOLD accreditation for our 
commitment to sport and PE both in curriculum time and the extensive extra-curricular clubs on offer.  
The school also received an award for the quality of religious education delivered – this Silver Mark 
now complements the Bronze Mark we received in July 2014; our next step is to secure the GOLD 
Mark. Our half termly newsletter has more articles that you may find interesting – visit 
www.beauchampschool.co.uk or follow us on Twitter @BeauchampMiddle. 
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SCOTT LOWER CHRISTMAS 
MARKET ADVERT 
(White Hart Press to drop pdf) 

Senior Citizens are invited to 
an afternoon of nostalgic and  
seasonal song performed by a 

professional entertainer 
 

Brickhill Community Centre, 
 Avon Drive, Bedford 

 
Free admission and Refreshments 

 

Wednesday 9th December 
2pm- 4pm 

 
 

  To reserve your place contact 
 

Sue Stewart at the Community Centre 
on 01234 312332  

The Scott Lower School PTA

Raffle with many prizes! Tickets £1 each.  
Please get in contact if you wish to donate a raffle prize.

We still have room for stall holders so please get in contact 
to book – hurry as places are limited!

All proceeds go towards purchasing fun and educational 
items  and experiences for the children.

Thanks to the support of: Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive, 
Brickhill, Bedford, MK41 7JA
scottlowerpta@gmail.com  
07966 696784 
FB: @ScottLowerSchoolPTA

Sunday 6th December, 12.00-3.00pm
50p for adults, children free.

CHRISTMAS 
MARKET

CHRISTMAS 
MARKET

 REFRESHMENTS       MULLED WINE      
STALLS       GAMES
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Tackling Unauthorised Encampments in Brickhill 
 

Brickhill Parish Council is taking out an injunction that will enable any future unauthorised 
encampments on Waveney Green to be dealt with more quickly. Cllr Mark Fitzpatrick, Chair of the 
Parish Council said: "The Parish Council is grateful for the support of Bedford Borough in dealing with 
the encampment that took place this summer; the injunction will enable action to be taken even more 
quickly". The cost of the injunction is expected to be around £5,000 and was agreed by the Parish at its 
November meeting. 
 

In Ashmead Road the Borough has completed the installation of posts and bunding to prevent vehicles 
leaving the road and establishing camps on the adjacent open spaces.  

Woodlands Park £20k ‘Ravensden’ Precept Money Update 
 
In April 2015, following a community governance review, Woodlands Park formally moved from 
Ravensden Parish to become part of Brickhill Parish. In recognition of the precept monies paid by 
Woodlands Park residents in 2013/14, Ravensden Parish Council transferred a sum of £20,177.90 
to Brickhill Parish Council for the benefit of the estate. A public consultation was held with the 
residents of Woodlands Park on how the money might best be spent. The consultation was 
launched in May 2015 with an outdoor event, where the residents were invited to learn more about 
and discuss potential options for improvement. 

Voting cards were delivered to all residents. Once returned, the votes were counted and a 
prioritised list was generated to guide the allocation of available funds. A further £7,522.10 of 
matched funding was also secured from Bedford Borough Council and bpha Ltd, allowing eight of 
the eleven suggested improvements to proceed. 
 
A number of meetings have been organised with suppliers and key stakeholders during Autumn, in 
order to roll out the improvement programmes at the earliest available opportunity. However, while 
a number of the estate’s roads have already been adopted, presently adoption does not extend to 
the play parks, open spaces and communal areas. Not owning the land upon which the 
improvements are to be situated creates a logistical problem for the programmes.   
 
Brickhill Parish Council is organising a series of three-way meetings between itself, the present 
landowners and Bedford Borough Council in order to seek permission to install the improvements 
ahead of completion of adoption, to monitor progress and to iron out any emergent difficulties 
ahead of their occurrence. 
 
For more information, visit: www.brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk/pdf/woodlands_park/news/
Woodlands%20Park%20Consultation%20Report.pdf 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED 
 
Brickhill Parish Council are looking for volunteers to help deliver our newsletter.  Brickhill News  is 
published 4 times per year and delivered to every household within the Parish.  This means we need 
lots of volunteers—could this be you?  If you could deliver to a few local streets near to where you live 
and can spare an hour please contact our Clerk—details are on page 2.  Thank You. 
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Brickhill Primary promises to build a better a future for your child 
 
Brickhill Lower School has recently announced plans to convert to a Primary 
School with effect from September 2017. The Ofsted rated ‘Good’ school, which is 
nestled in the heart of the Brickhill birds’ area has a clear vision: To create an 
inspiring, nurturing and motivating environment that will equip children with the 
skills they need in life.  
 

There will be a strong focus on drama, The Arts and similar confidence building 
initiatives. The school will be small, caring and have a strong community feel; the perfect option for 
children who would benefit from a calm and friendly setting. Head Teacher Debbie Wilson commented 
“We’re really excited to be able to offer such a unique option for families. The standard of academic 
education will be exceptional and in addition, we will help children grow into confident, well balanced 
youngsters, ready to move onto secondary school.” 
 

Sport continues to be a priority at the school, and earlier this 
term, children from years 3 and 4 attended an inter-school 
Multi Sports Festival. The Tag rugby team came 1st place and 
the two Goalball teams (where children are blindfolded and 
play using a ball with a bell inside) came 2nd and 4th. The 
event also included outdoor, team building activities including 
orienteering.  
 

If you’re interested in a tour around the school, please contact 
the school office on 01234 401404.  

Brickhill Borough Councillors Update November 2015 
 
Wendy Rider wendyrider41@gmail.com, 01234 309175 
Charles Royden charlesroyden@gmail.com  01234 309175 
 
 
We try to keep residents informed about what is going on via our website www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com. 
Currently important issues include: 
 

Housing - The development of land in Brickhill with plans for 500-600 houses on land at Graze Hill off 
Cleat Hill.  
 

Education - Local schools have been approached by the Borough and offered financial to enable a 
change to a two-tier structure. Brickhill Lower School might become a Primary school with one class in 
each year group, Scott Lower School and Beauchamp Middle School might become a Primary school, 
expanding to three form entry in September 2017. Have your say on the consultation. 
  

Dog Fouling -  Irresponsible dog owners who allow their dogs to foul the pavement and do not clear 
up are a real menace for everybody. This behaviour is unacceptable and we have asked Council en-
forcement officers to prosecute offenders in Brickhill. In addition we have used our ward funds to pur-
chase dog poop bag dispensers in problem areas such Dearne Walk to help responsible dog owners. 
 

Tree Planting - We have asked for new trees across Brickhill and Pipit Rise will see planting soon.  
 

Beautiful Brickhill - We work hard to keep Brickhill looking great and we ensure that things like bro-
ken street lights, street name plates and potholes are fixed. We are currently working with the Borough 
Council on a long term solution for Brickhill Drive Pond  
 

Surgery dates - We would be delighted to see you on Saturday 5 December at Avon Drive shops or 
Saturday 19 December Brickhill Drive shops, both  at 10.00am  
 

Best wishes   Charles and Wendy  
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What’s happening during the Festive 
Season at St Mark’s Church 

 

Sunday 6th December 9.30am Christingle Service  
A favourite Advent Service with children and adults 
alike as we decorate our Christingle oranges. 
 

Saturday 19th December  
6.30pm Carols in the Car Park  
Free mulled wine and mince pies to warm us up as we 
sing carols accompanied by Bedford Town Band. 
 
Thursday 24th December - Christmas Eve  
3.00pm Children's Crib Service  
Great for little ones but bring the whole family for a half 
hour service of carols as we build the Christmas crib.  
 
6.30pm Carols by Candlelight 
 A traditional service of nine lessons and carols in a 
candlelit setting with musical accompaniment by organ 
and Bedford Town Band.  
 
11.30pm Midnight Mass by Candlelight  
We gather together this most holy night to welcome the 
birth of the Christ Child. 
 
Friday 25th December - Christmas Day 
9.30am Family Morning Worship A perfect way to start 
Christmas Day.  
 
St Mark’s Church, Calder Rise, Brickhill MK41 7UY 

www.thisischurch.com  

All  NATIONS CHRISTMAS 
SERVICES 

(Brickhill Drive and Mile Road) 
 
Sunday 13th December 
10:15am—11:15am 
Family Christmas Cracker Service  
Bedford Academy  
 

Sunday 20th December 10:15am—11:15am  
Christmas Carols 
Bedford Academy 
 

Friday 25th December 10:00am—11:00am  
Christmas Day Service  
North Site 
 

Bedford Academy, Mile Road, Bedford, MK42 9TR  
North Site, Brickhill Drive, Bedford, MK41 7QF  

Brickhill Community  
Safety Forum 

 
 

The next meeting will be on Thursday 14th 
January, from 7pm-9pm, in the Wren Room at St 
Mark's Church Community Centre, Calder Rise, 
Brickhill. The Safety Forum gives you the chance 
to raise any items of concern regarding general 
safety issues in Brickhill: it could be a policing 
matter, road safety, about keeping safe from fire, 
or any similar topic. The main speaker for the 
evening will be publicised nearer the meeting.  
Twitter: @CSFBrickhill. 

ALL WELCOME 

Thermal Imaging - help for Brickhill residents 
 

Are you losing heat from your home 
unnecessarily? Brickhill BEE (Better Energy 
Efficiency) Group is offering residents the chance 
again to find out where their home may be losing 
heat, due to problems with insulation, draughts 
etc. You can arrange for a volunteer surveyor, to 
visit you with a thermal imaging camera, which 
takes temperature pictures like this. 
 

The surveyor will share the useful images with 
you and summarise what they show. The images 
are most revealing when it’s 10°C (or more) 
warmer inside the house than out, so winter is 
the best time for these surveys. This winter 
surveys will be carried out on 16th and 17th 
January. If interested please call Mark Fitzpatrick 
on 01234 357259 alternatively please email 
mark.x.fitzpatrick@gmail.com. A small donation 
is requested, to be split between Cambridge 
Carbon Footprint (the provider of the camera) 
and Brickhill BEE Group. 
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 ADVERTISEMENTS 

QUALITY HOUSEKEEPING                 
 

Need a hand with the housework? 
 

We offer a full ‘top to bottom’  
cleaning service including ovens, 
fridges (etc), ironing and interior 
windows, on a regular basis or as a 
one off spring clean. 
 
Fully insured and reliable, sensible 
prices.  Excellent references     avail-
able on request. 
 
For more information 
Please telephone: 
01234 307322  
Mobile 07940 755718 
 

FITSTEPS HALF PAGE ADVERT 
(White Hart Press to drop pdf) 

Brickhill Community Clean Up 
 

Saturday 9th January 2016 
 

11am—12 noon 
 

Meet by the post box on Ashmead Road near the 
Bridleway 
 
Come and join us and help make a difference to 
your local community.  All equipment is provided.  
Please ring Brickhill Parish Council on 01234 
271708 for more information or just turn up to 
help with litter picking.  
 
Together we can make a difference! 

Are you a local business looking 
 to advertise?   

 
Brickhill News is delivered to all households 
within the parish of Brickhill and is published 
4 times per year. 
 
A 1/4 page advert costs only £25.00  and a 
series discount of 10% applies if you book 
for the year.   
 
Contact the parish council on 01234 271708 
or email clerk@brickhillparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FitSteps® is an energetic, upbeat dance class designed 
to achieve real, measurable, fitness results.  The dance 
workout mixes the graceful steps of Ballroom and the up-
tempo steps of Latin dances to create fun-filled classes 
where you don’t even realise you’re getting fit! Transform 
your body and have fun dancing to music that will get your 
heart pumping! 

 
 
 

VENUE:                 BRICKHILL COMMUNITY CENTRE, Bedford    
 

INSTRUCTOR: 

DAY/TIME:  

 

 
 

Follow us: 

 

VIVEN  NOAKES  
 
WEDNESDAY  -   7:15 pm –   8:15pm 
 
FRIDAY            -  11:00am  – 12:00pm 
 
Call 07766 013452  for info. Just turn 
up, no booking required.  £5 per class. 
 
 
#danceyourselffit             www.fitsteps.co.uk 

 

“ 
You’ll get fit, boost 
your confidence 
and have a great 
time doing so!” 

- Natalie Lowe 
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ADVERTISEMENTS 
SCOTT LOWR FULL PAGE ADVERT 

 
WHITE  HART PRESS TO DROP PDF HERE 

 SCOTT LOWER
SCHOOL

Inspire, Believe, Achieve!

We value individuals and we make learning fun, encouraging originality through delivering 
a broad and balanced curriculum accessible to all. This ensures that our children are given
the best opportunities to succeed in all they do enabling them to reach their full potential.

Scott Lower School, Hawk Drive,
Bedford, MK41 7JA
T: 01234 352630 E: offi ce@scottlower.co.uk
W: www.scott.beds.sch.uk

Our school provides a safe, caring, friendly and welcoming 
environment where every child matters and every child is unique. 

“If you want a school that 
provides a safe and happy 
environment for your child, a 
place where your child can be 
inspired, laugh, socialise, be 
creative and above all learn.... 
then Scott is the place to be”

We would love to show you around
our school, so to arrange a tour
please do get in touch.

• Good Ofsted report* - “Pupils enjoy
coming to school and behave well in 
lessons and around the school. They feel 
safe and are proud of their school”.

• Caring and committed staff, with high 
expectations for all children.

• A strong inclusive and caring ethos.
• Excellent before and after school

club provision.
• Amazing indoor and outdoor facilities
• Dedicated Nurture Group provision.
• Ducklings - our onsite stimulating and fun 

nursery provision for children from 3 years.  
The ideal preparation for school life.
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Brickhill Help 
and Advice 

 
Borough Councillor 
Wendy Rider  
23 Orwell Close, Brickhill, Bedford.  
MK41 7BQ   01234 303254   
wendyrider41@gmail.com 
 

Borough Councillor Charles 
Royden 
The Vicarage, Calder Rise, Brickhill,  
Bedford.  MK41 7UY    01234 309175    
charlesroyden@gmail.com 

Local surgeries  taking place at 10am at: 
 

Brickhill Drive Saturday 19th December  
& Avon Drive Saturday   5th December 

 
See our website 

www.puttingbrickhillfirst.com  
For details of surgeries and the latest 

Brickhill news 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

P.A.B. & Son Ltd 
Property 
Services  

 
 Plumbing 
 Garage Conversions 
 UPV Windows & Doors 
 Bathroom & Kitchen 

installations 
 Fascias & Guttering 
 Wood/Laminate Flooring 
 Wall & Floor Tiling 
 Painting & Decorating 
 Patios/Fencing 
 
We are a local firm based in Brickhill.  For a 
competitive quote and to discuss your 
requirements please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 
 

01234 325801  07932 638226 
Email: pabandson@AOL.com 

 

www.pabandson.co.uk 
 

We look forward to hearing from you 

     GREEN THUMB  
 
  Pdf advert (WHP) 
 
 
 

 

‘See ya’

Goodbye
Weeds

Hello
Beautiful

Lawn

‘Hwyl fawr’

‘So long’

‘Toodle-pip’‘Cheerio’

With our prices
from as little as 
£5* per month for 
providing a great 
service, is it any 
wonder that 40% of 
our new customers 
come to us through
recommendation. 

So, call today for your
FREE lawn analysis:

0800 0111 222
*Prices based on a lawn size up to 60m²

£5 per m
onth

Prices from
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The Green Man 
Tree and garden services 

NPTC qualified with 20yrs experience.  
All types of tree care & advice.  All 
types of gardening work undertaken, no 
job too small, grass cutting, hedge 
cutting, weeding, etc.  Genuine, 
friendly, reliable and hardworking, free 
quotations & advice.  Telephone  Peter 
Ford 07791 568782 or  01234 300218. 

Email: peterjford@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Sandford school of dance advert 

(Pdf being dropped by White Hart Press) 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

Getting you fit the fun way. 
Monday-Putnoe Primary School 

Zumba -6.30pm 
Kettlebells-7.30pm (Place must be reserved) 

Tuesdays-Scott Lower School 
Legs, Bums and Tums-6.30pm 

Wednesdays-Scott Lower School 
Zumba Tone 6.30pm 

Friday – Brickhill Scout Hut 
Cardio Burn 09.30am (Babies welcome) 

Saturday –St Marks Church 
08.00am  

Early Bird Kettle bells (Starts January 2016) 
Classes are suitable for all levels of fitness and all 
ages. To keep up to date Like Explosion Fitness 
Bedford on Facebook and check out the website 
www.explosion.vpweb.co.uk / 07402 
965490 (text Sam to reserve your 
place or for more information)  

RAD Ballet
ISTD Modern

ISTD Jazz
ISTD Tap

Body Conditioning
Musical Theatre

Commercial Street Dance

FREE NO  

OBLIGATION  

TASTER LESSON

Siân Sandford BA(Hons) AISTD
07989 205872

info@sandfordschoolofdance.co.uk

www.sandfordschoolofdance.co.uk

RAD BALLET

ISTD MODERN

JAZZ

ISTD TAP

MUSICAL THEATRE

CONTEMPORARY

COMMERCIAL JAZZ/ 
HIP HOP

CLASSES FOR ALL AGES  
FROM 2½ YEARS – ADULTS

MANY OPPORTUNITIES  
TO PERFORM

EXAMINATIONS  
HELD REGULARLY

CLASSES HELD  
IN BEDFORD AT: 

MARK RUTHERFORD  
UPPER SCHOOL 

BRICKHILL COMMUNITY CENTRE

ST CUTHBERTS CHURCH HALL 

TRINITY ARTS & LEISURE

FREE NO  

OBLIGATION  

TASTER LESSON



 

save
up to £5
– ask in group
for more details

slimmingworld.com
0844 897 8000

Visit the website to read Zoes story…

*More people in the UK choose to attend a Slimming World group each week than any other weight loss group.

Join a warm and friendly group 
near you today…

Slimming 
World

love

Tuesdays
St Mark’s Church & Community Centre
Calder Rise, Off Avon Drive, Brickhill
9.30 am & 11.30 am
3.30 pm, 5.30 pm & 7.30 pm
Contact: Lorrie 01234 340 473

THURsdays
Bedford Athletic Rugby Club
Wentworth Drive, Putnoe
5.30 pm & 7.30 pm
Contact: Michelle 01234 347 807

Saturdays
Trinity Chapel 
Bedford Sixth Form College
Bromham Road, Bedford
8.30 am & 10.30 am
Contact: Karen 07841 075 100


